	Mr. Scott Wynne


	                                          Commack High School


Mathematics Course Outline and Rules
Dear families: 


It is my belief that for a youngster to be happy and successful in school, three people have to show concern: the student, the parent/guardian, and the teacher.  These three people must understand each others role to cooperate and support each other.  Please take a moment to read through the following information.  Thank you in advance for your time and patience in reading this memo.

Class Rules and Expectations:

· Follow the directions the first time they are given.
· Swearing, put-downs or obscene gestures will not be tolerated.
· Vulgar or inappropriate clothing will not be allowed.
· Be in class and seated when the bell rings.
· Notebooks, pens/pencils and a calculator must be brought into school on a daily basis.
· Food and beverages are not allowed in the classroom.
As the adult in the classroom, I expect these basic requests to be carried out by each student.  I reserve the right as the teacher to determine where students are seated and to contact parents when I feel it is appropriate.  Failure to follow these rules may result in detention/dean’s referral and or loss of credit for the course.

Supplies needed

· Notebook- loose-leaf binder divided into four sections: Do-Now problems, notes, homework, and exams. (these are suggested sections, organize yourself as you see fit)
· Tools- Pen/pencil, ruler/straightedge, and graph paper.

· Calculator- A TI-84 plus graphing calculator.

Due to the cost of a TI-84 calculator, if a student is unable to purchase his/her own calculator, Commack will provide you with one.  Please have your child send in a note to me saying they would like to borrow a calculator for the year.  They will be responsible for the loss or theft of the calculator.
Homework
Homework is an integral part of our coursework and proper completion of assignments will be noted each day.  Each homework assignment will be worth two points. Upon completion of the marking period, a homework average will be calculated and counted as ten percent of your average for the marking period.  
Weekly homework agendas will be handed out on Mondays.  This agenda will list daily homework assignments as well as announce any exam for the week.  This agenda may also be viewed on my 

e-board via the internet. 
Grading

Your child’s grade for the course will be determined in the following manner:

· Tests
Major tests will be given at the end of each unit.  Your child should expect to receive approximately 1-2 tests per marking period.  Tests will always be cumulative, students may be asked to recall material they have learned in previous units, with the focus of the exam on the current topic.
· Quizzes

Quizzes will be given throughout each particular unit.  A quiz can be of various lengths and will cover only the current topic we are studying.  Quizzes are not cumulative.
Due to the length of each marking period students should expect 4 or 5 grades per marking period.

The marking period grade will be determined by averaging all of the exams given that particular marking period.  Tests and quizzes all carry the same weight.  Upon completion of the marking period, the Test/quiz average will be counted as ninety percent of your average for the marking period.  
Extra Help

Extra help will be given one day a week after school on Tuesdays from 2:30 to 3:30.  I do not have extra help in the morning. I often change the day of extra help so that it is the day before a test or quiz.  I will keep you informed of any changes.
Absences

In the event of an absence, missed class work, homework, notes and tests/quizzes will need to be made up in a timely fashion, usually within 1-2 days of absence, unless there are extenuating circumstances.  A student who does not make up a test/quiz in a timely manner will be given a make up exam at the end of the marking period.  This make up exam will be a cumulative exam of the whole marking period and will count for any missing exam(s).  Make up exams will always be given on the last extra help of each marking period.
Concerns

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 912-2099 ext 4938 or swynne@commack.k12.ny.us.  It is my intention to return all messages as soon as possible.

Remember:  Your success in this class relies entirely upon you!  You have complete control of your grade.  Make a strong commitment to yourself to be successful.  I am here to help and support you as much as I can, but you must provide the effort!  It is up to you.
